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of costs, to the effect that the changes recommended had been
incorporated in the new rules of practise in force since Sept. 1, 1914:
Education and legal committee of the Benchers. The Dominion
Bar Association, ete.

Various matters of general interest to the professicn were
then taken up and discussed. A resolution was passed urging
upon the Attorney-General to have the statute law of the Provinee
cevised and that a competent committee be appoiuted for such
purpose. The committee named was O. M. Biggar, K.C., C. F.
Newell, K.C., and E. H. MacKinnon.

Resolutions were passed to make more convenient registration
and searches as to chattel mortgages; and to make further
provisions for procedure in the Land Titles Offices.

A special committee was appointed to enquire into and report
on the present territorial jurisdiciton in the District Courts and
to make suggestions in reference thereto. The codification of
the law as to vendor and purchaser was discussed and a special
conunittee was appointed to consider and report upon the matter.
The following members of the Society were nominated to
represent the Alberta Law Association on the Council of the
Canadian Bar Association: (. F. P. Conybeare, K.CC., A. H.
Clarke, K.C., O. M. Biggar, K.C’,, and R. B. Bennett, K.C.
Interesting addresses were delivered by A. H. Clarke, K.C',
M.P., on “Aliens and Naturalisation™ and by Sir James Aikins,
K.C., M.P., on “Some Purposes of the Canadian Bar Association
and the Noblesse Oblige of the Legal Profession.”™

The Judges of the Supreme and Distriet Courts, Visiting
Guests and Benchers and other members of the profession were
entertained at a banquet by the Edmonton Bar Association.
Mr. C. C. McCaul, K.C'., was elected Chairman and Mr,
Charles F. Adams, Secretary,

COUNTY OF YORK LAW ASSOCIATION.

The twenty-ninth annual meeting of the County of York
Law Association was held at the City Hall on the twenty-fifth
day of January, 1915.

After the annual report of the Trustees of the Association was
read and adopted, Mr. A, MacMurchy, K.C'., presented the
report. of the Special Committee on the New Registry Office,
Mr. George (', Campbell read the report of the Special Committee
on Consolidation of Registry Syvstems, and Mr. R. J. Maclennan
read the report of the Committee on Legislation,  These reports
were diseussed and adopted




